
Minutes of October 11, 2024   Meeting NRHS FUND BOARD, at Wilmington, 
Delaware   
Meeting commenced at 7:02pm EDT 
 

ATTENDANCE of TRUSTEES and OFFICERS 
                  Present                                                            

1. Robert Ernst, Trustee and President                     
2. R. Victor Varney, Trustee and VP (via zoom) 
3. Kevin Feeney, Trustee and Treasurer (via zoom) 
4. Ralph Robert Bitzer, Trustee             
5. John K. Fiorilla, Secretary and General Counsel 
6. Wes Ross, Trustee 
7. Mike Walker, Trustee 
8. Tony White, President NRHS 
9. Charles Webb, Trustee 

       Absent 

      1. Jeff Smith, Trustee 
       
       
QUORUM WAS PRESENT 
 

1. Previous meeting minutes were circulated.  RR Bitzer’s title of Director was 
added to the list of those who attended the July meeting of the Board. 
The minutes SO REVISED were accepted by the Board 
 

2. President Ernst thanked the Wilmington Chapter for the trip the Board had 
participated in on October 10. 
 

3. Financial update Cash Wells Fargo checking account was $ 11,235.14. 
Investments totaled $ 1,362,229.  There was an increase in investment 
values of 9.53% so far in calendar 2024. 
 

4. Expenses for audit costs of the Fund were paid by NRHS and the Fund 
transferred $10,000 to NRHS to cover this cost. 
 



Discussed how Fund ByLaws provide for transfers from the Fund to the 
NRHS for specific purposes and not for general expenses.  For example, 
when Railcamp requires funds for a specific program and not just generally. 
  

5. Discussed putting an article on the web page regarding having estates of 
members leave funds to the NRHS Fund.  JK Fiorilla discussed how the 
NRHS and the NRHS Fund receives bequests from estates.  Normally a 
bequest to the NRHS is sent to the NRHS Treasurer and is deposited directly 
into their account. 
 

6. Giving Tuesday for non-profits is December 3 and it was discussed by the 
Board. Discussion of how this can be promoted was discussed, 
 

7. Mike Yuhas and Bob Ernst will work on getting a donate button on 
Facebook page.   It was suggested that instead we have a please donate 
request on Facebook. 
 

8. Bob Ernst announced that a $ 5000 matching grant was being given to the 
Fund by an anonymous donor to benefit Heritage Grants. 
 

9. The Board discussed approaching Class 1 railroad foundations to obtain 
donations to the Fund.  UP, BNSF, CSX and NS were discussed.  JKF said 
he will approach CPKC for the same things.  
 

10. The following dates were suggested for 2025 meetings of the board.  January 
31, April 25, July 25, October 24.  The meetings will be by zoom except if a 
time for a board meeting is close to one of the dates, then it will be held in 
person. 
 

11. Victor Varny raised the issue of board members attending meetings and in 
particular Jeff Smith per the bylaws. Bob Ernst asked the other  Board 
members for discussion on the issue but no discussion was commenced.  No 
action was taken on this.  
 

THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 8:05 PM 
 
                                                                          John K. Fiorilla 
                                                                          Secretary and General Counsel 
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